
PuBlic  
Parks

By DesignBy Design

Lower Merion Township 2015 Annual ReportLower Merion Township 2015 Annual Report

CALENDAR  2016-2017CALENDAR  2016-2017



LETTER FROM THE BOARD PRESIDENT 
On behalf of the Board of Commissioners and

Township staff, I am pleased to present our 2015

Annual Report and 2016-2017 Calendar.

In addition to a 12-month calendar

highlighting the Lower Merion Township Parks

system, in these pages you will find information

about the Township’s 2015 financial reports;

special dates for Township events and meetings;

a listing of your fellow residents who volunteered

on Boards, Commissions and Committees in

2015; contact information for local elected and

appointed officials; and reminders of your trash

and recycling weeks for the year ahead, among

other things.

Otherwise, you will find financial results that

you have come to rely on, from a Township that

wins national awards every year for its consistent

excellence. Lower Merion Township faces certain

fiscal challenges each year, but the numbers for

2015 resulted in a fifth consecutive year – 2016 –

that was budgeted with no real estate tax rate

increase. Summary financial information for 2015

is included among four pages near the back of

this publication. 

The year 2015 was a big one for the

Township in terms of events and

accomplishments. With Pope Francis due to visit

last September, the U.S. Secret Service informed

our law enforcement team (Township and

Philadelphia police, Pennsylvania State

Troopers, assisting officers and emergency

responders from all over Montgomery County)

that it was the largest event they had ever

planned, in the nation’s history. At St. Charles

Borromeo Seminary in Wynnewood – where the

Pontiff slept and met with seminarians – there

was only one hitch, a small fire quickly

extinguished by a full complement of Township

firefighters at the ready. With then-Board

President Elizabeth Rogan, I was very proud to

represent Lower Merion in front of a worldwide

audience.

Scarcely a month later, local, county, city, and

state representatives came together yet again,

this time to cut the ribbon on a true regional

connector: the Manayunk Bridge. The former

train bridge is now an active pedestrian and

bicycle commuter conduit and park, connecting

our beloved Cynwyd Heritage Trail and Main

Street in Manayunk, and to bike trails beyond. 

Throughout 2015, commissioners and staff

worked hard to finalize a vital document for

our Township that was years in the making,

one that will impact decisions made for many

more years. Adopted in January 2016, the

Comprehensive Plan provides a framework for

future policy and planning decisions, and was

developed with citizens’ advisory committees

and much input (during many meetings) from

residents and stakeholders. The

Comprehensive Plan can be viewed on our

website, www.LowerMerion.org. (That website,

by the way, will be overhauled and improved 

by the Fall.)

Ongoing capital improvements continued in

2015 with renovations and expansions for our

six Township libraries. The Ardmore and Penn

Wynne libraries recently threw open their doors

to astonishing new spaces. With the

transformation of Ludington and Bala Cynwyd

libraries in 2012 and 2013, that leaves Gladwyne

(now underway with the help of a $500,000

Keystone grant) and Belmont Hills (design and

prep work in process). 

After taking office as president of the Board in

January 2016, I want to congratulate my

predecessor, Commissioner Elizabeth Rogan,

who served honorably and worked extremely

hard as Board president for five years. (Ms.

Rogan continues to serve as Commissioner of

Ward 7 after reelection last November.) In

January 2017, myself and current Vice President

Daniel Bernheim will switch our current titles, so

this time next year you’ll be hearing from him in

this space. 

In the meantime, do yourself a favor and go

find a Lower Merion Park or two that you’ve

never been to. We have more than 40 of them,

after all. You might just find a new favorite haven.

Sincerely,

Paul A. McElhaney,
Board President 
Ward 3 Commissioner, Belmont Hills, 
Penn Valley and Bala Cynwyd
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Board Vice-President
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Josh Grimes
Gladwyne and 

Penn Valley, Ward 2

Daniel S. Bernheim, Esq. 
Gladwyne, Merion Park
and Penn Valley, Ward 1

Paul A. McElhaney, Board VP 
Belmont Hills, Penn Valley
and Bala Cynwyd, Ward 3

Philip S. Rosenzweig, Esq. 
Rosemont and Villanova, 

Ward 6

Cheryl B. Gelber, Esq. 
North Ardmore, Wynnewood

and Haverford, Ward 5

Steven K. Lindner 
Ardmore and Haverford, 

Ward 4

Elizabeth S. Rogan,

Board President 
Wynnewood, Ward 7

V. Scott Zelov 
Bryn Mawr, Haverford

and Gladwyne, Ward 10

George T. Manos 
Bala Cynwyd, 

Ward 9

Tiffany O'Neill
Bryn Mawr, Gladwyne and

Rosemont, Ward 11

Rick Churchill 
Penn Wynne and 

Wynnewood, Ward 14

C. Brian McGuire 
Cynwyd and Merion Park,

Ward 13

Brian A. Gordon, Esq. 
Merion, 
Ward 12

Samuel T. Adenbaum**
Township Treasurer

Edward P. Pluciennik
Township Engineer

Gilbert P. High, Jr., Esq.
Township Solicitor

Michael “Sam” Quinn*
Magisterial District Judge

Henry Schireson*
Magisterial District Judge

Karen Eisner Zucker*
Magisterial District Judge

Anna Durbin 
South Wynnewood and 
East Ardmore, Ward 8

Lower Merion
Township
Board of 
Commissioners
Lower Merion residents elect
the 14-member Board of
Commissioners who represent
citizens in the enactment of
policies and ordinances,
which govern the Township.
Every other year, seven
Commissioners are elected 
to serve a four-year term. 

Ernie B. McNeely
Township Manager

Board 
Appointed & 
Other Elected 
Officials

Jody L. Kelley
Township Secretary
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Board of Commissioners meeting, 7 p.m

RECYCLING WEEK A

Bryn Mawr Twilight 
Concert, 7 p.m. 
(Trespass – Genesis Tribute band)

All Libraries are closed on Sundays
now until Sept. 4. RECYCLING WEEK B
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ARBORETA AND BIRD SANCTUARIES
Lower Merion Township is a perfect place to start a new gardening hobby or to become a fledgling birder. But the Appleford Estate in Villanova, 

Ashbridge Memorial Park in Rosemont, and the Sharpe Bird Sanctuary in Haverford are just three of the Township’s parks where plenty 

of flora and winged fauna can be observed and photographed.

Ashbridge Memorial Park

Sharpe Bird Sanctuary


